 KINGSCOTE PARISH COUNCIL MINUTES OF THE MEETING

HELD ON 13th OCTOBER 2015 AT THE HUNTERS HALL

Present:  Graham Nichols (Chairman), Richard Gale (Vice Chairman), Doug England, Sebastian Cooper, Ben Bennett and Anna Davison (Clerk).

Parishioners: Mike Challis


Minutes of the last meeting:



The minutes of the last meeting 14th July 2015 were read, and signed as true and accurate. 

Before the meeting commenced a minutes silence was held for Gordon Bateman, who sadly passed away recently. Gordon was a much respected long standing member of the community. He was always willing to help out at community events and had served with wisdom and common sense on the Parish Council.
1. Matters Arising:

No further evidence of street car selling has been observed in Kingscote Village.
2. Clerks Update:
Following discussions around the installation of a Defibrillator in the community it was agreed, following the last Parish Assembly, to provide first aid training. Barry Hathaway is able to provide appropriate training at various levels to suit the needs of the community. He has been extremely helpful and flexible and it is hoped with the help of the Village Hall committee a date in the New Year can be fixed. The costs would depend on numbers and length of course and would need to include a small amount to cover the cost of hiring the Village Hall. The short course, 3.5 hours, should start around £20 and will include a certificate for Basic Life Support, and be valid for three years.





ACTION: CLERK
Grant Thornton were approached for advice on a recommended balance for Kingscote Parish Council, but were not able to provide help on a professional basis as it could cause ‘’independence issues’’.
3. Finance:
Balance at 12th October 2015 is £6,382.66. This has increased as the second precept instalment has just been received. As no guidance has been given on the recommended ‘healthy’ balance for Kingscote Parish Council, a discussion concluded that £10,000 could be the potential maximum. It was decided to freeze the precept at £3,000 for the 5th consecutive year. 










ACTION: CLERK 

The Clerk’s expenses for the half year have been invoiced for £500. 
Insurance tax premium has gone up from 6% to 9.5% and will affect the PC renewal premium.

4. Highways:
Despite numerous attempts to contact the Highways department, there has been minimal response. The Clerk is now in communication with Richard Gray, Local Highways Manager for Gloucestershire Highways, a site meeting has now been made for the 19th October. This will follow up on the sub standard main grass cutting and subsequent damage to Cotswold stone walls.

There is now concern that the white lines outside the Hunters Hall are fading and the white lines at the end of Windmill Lane have not been replaced since the recent resurfacing work.








ACTION: CLERK
5. Planning:
First floor extension - 21 Kingscote Tetbury Gloucestershire GL8 8XY
Ref. No: 15/02970/FUL | Received date: Wed 08 Jul 2015 | Status: Application Permitted | Case Type: Planning Application 

T.1 - reduce small tree to previous points; T.2 - fell cotoneaster; T.3 - lift low branches of large conifer to give 3m clearance above footpath - Kingscote House Kingscote Tetbury Gloucestershire GL8 8XY
Ref. No: 15/03933/TCONR | Received date: Thu 10 Sep 2015 | Status: Pending Consideration | Case Type: Planning Application 

Erection of replacement dwelling with demolition of existing Bagpath Court Cottage - Bagpath Court Cottage Bagpath Court Lane Kingscote Tetbury Gloucestershire GL8 8YG
Ref. No: 15/03751/FUL | Received date: Thu 27 Aug 2015 | Status: Pending Consideration | Case Type: Planning Application 

Summary of the discussion held prior to the PC meeting in the absence of the Clerk ref: Bagpath Court planning application:
 
"Mike Challis was invited to give a summary of the informal meeting held at the Hunter's Hall on 9th October to discuss the plans. Six people attended the meeting. The two major issues raised at the meeting were as follows:
 
· Because the house would be detached from the existing buildings it would be more prominent and visible and would have more impact on the landscape.

· It was not clear to the meeting where the residential curtilage currently is. If the new building were to encroach onto agricultural land, different rules would apply. No change of use from agricultural to residential for the affected land has been applied for.
None of those who attended the meeting were in favour of the application.
 
The Councillors then discussed the proposed plans and none of the Councillors raised any objections to them."
 
6. Correspondence:

An email has been received regarding illegal dumping at Clements House. The Parish Council are monitoring the situation, but no action to be taken at this time.

7. AOB.
8. Next meeting:
The next meeting is planned for Tuesday January 26th at 8pm in the Hunters Hall.
The meeting was closed at 8.45pm
